
 Red Rock Center for Independence Board of Directors

March 21, 2018
3:00 p.m.
Attendees: 
Board Members: George Gehling (President), Tom Brownlee (Vice President), Erin Kelly (Secretary), Michael Mills (Treasurer), Brad Robinson, Em Diefenderfer

Ex Officio: Lester Ruesch
Staff: Barb Lefler (Executive Director), Brenda Adair (Note taker)
Guests: Carol Golichnik (Bookkeeper)
Absent:
  
Diego Acosta, Ray Holt, 

 
Welcome











Agenda & Meeting Priorities





VOTE: Michael motioned to approve agenda & meeting priorities, Tom 2nd, Board vote unanimously in favor


Consent Agenda






Minutes
VOTE: Tom motioned to approve minutes as revised, Em 2nd, Board voted unanimously in favor 

Executive Director Report 
VOTE: Michael motioned to approve executive report, Em 2nd, Board voted unanimously in favor 
Finance 











Carol presented the Finance Report
VOTE: Michael moved to approve finance report, Erin 2nd, Board Voted unanimously in favor










Barb and Carol are working on the Preliminary Budget Proposal. It will be finished before the next board meeting, so it may need to be approved by email with the Board. 
It is decided that there is a need to hire a new employee in Hurricane that would include the Leeds and Toquerville areas. ED is looking at an office space in Hurricane that is renting for around $200. Em offered to donate a desk and chair for the new building. It was determined through conversation with the IL in Beaver/Millard county (Maribel), that it would be sufficient to hire a 15 hour a week support staff member in Beaver to be housed in an inexpensive office building in that area. Seeking approval from board to rent office space.

VOTE: Tom motioned to authorize ED to sign lease for new building in Hurricane for $200 plus utilities, Michael 2nd, Board voted unanimously in favor 

Board Business










Board members re-signed Conflict of Interest and Board Agreement docs
Strategic Plan Review








1. Secure Building – A strategy meeting was held this week for Friends of RRCI, members of Friends of RRCI board members decided they needed a business plan to be completed by end of May, architect will work on budget breakdown for projected building. Discussion was held by current RRCI Board members about ideas and dreams for new building. 
2. Expand youth program in rural areas – Rhonda held another youth meeting in the Richfield area, but nobody came this time. Work to grow the youth program is still being done in all areas. 
3. Increase number of consumers by 24 each month – February saw 26 new consumers, and we already have more than 24 for this month.
4. Expand services in underserved areas – Work is being done to open a new office in Hurricane. ED will brush up job description and work on lease agreements. 
Discussion Items










Board Recruitment Strategies: went over criteria that was discussed at last meeting. Various Board members stated that they have people in mind to talk to about becoming future RRCI board members. George contacted the IHC hospital, Health and Services at SUU, and Women in business, in Cedar City with the opportunity to serve the community as members of the RRCI Board. The Women in business organization is going to submit names for those who are interested in Board membership. 
It was determined that the next step after thinking of someone would be to speak to the individual personally and if they express any interested in becoming a member to get them an application. 
Barb will email all Board members out a copy of the application and make sure that it gets put back on the RRCI website. George encouraged Board members to move forward with those people they have in mind and get them applications. The goal is for a total of eighteen members of the board.   

Benefit Planning Update: It has been decided that it would be better to keep the job of benefit planner in house. Barb has asked Tim if he would be interested but hasn’t checked back with him yet. 
Fun Run Update: 46 people are already registered, a new app was obtained that helps with checking in registrants, we are well on our way to achieving our goal of $7,000 earned. 





Adjourn 3:47
Important Dates and Events
NEXT BOARD MEETING: April 18, 2018
2018 Fun Run: Saturday, March 24, 2018 8:30 a.m.
Independent Living Conference: April 10-11 at Marriott Courtyard
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